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ATTENDANCE:  Chair Chief Kevin Gallagher, William Lima, Jr., Paul Pelletier, and John Roy 
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Chief Gallagher opened the meeting at 3:05.  
Chief Gallagher first had members introduce themselves to those present.  He advised those in attendance that there was only one item on the agenda, and that was a discussion with representatives from the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and also some other Federal Agencies. 
APPOINTMENTS

Mr. John Peconom was present.  He advised that he was the FERC Environmental Project Manager.  He is responsible for conducting the environmental review for the Commission as it reviews this project.  The FERC is a five member independent agency appointed by the president which is responsible for the regulation of the siting and construction of interstate natural gas facilities.  In this case, the planned facility is a jurisdictional facility for the Commission.  The Commission is required by the National Environmental Policy Act to consider the environmental impacts of any action it may take.  The environmental staff is responsible for conducting that environmental review and providing the environmental information to the Commission for its consideration.  

Mr. Peconom advised that the environmental process for this project consists of a pre-filing environmental process.  In the pre-filing process there is the opportunity for early engagement of stake holders to identify and resolve issues prior to the company filing an application.  Ultimately, if a company wants to build a project like this, they need to file an application with the FERC.  That application will consist of Resource Reports.  Those reports cover a number of items such as the effects to the environment, what the potential impact to the environment will be, and any measures to avoid, minimize, or mitigate those impacts on the environment.  The Commission’s staff uses the application to then prepare information for the Commission’s consideration as it makes a decision.  The pre-filing process is designed to make that application complete. It is done because stakeholders are invited early in the process to provide input.  The people who live in the community know the environment better than they do, so they need that input in order to understand the concerns and issues that they will need to focus on in their environmental review.  
Mr. Peconom stated that the pre-filing process involves a scoping period.  They have public meetings open for public comment.  They also have a comment period when they ask people to send them their comments.  All of those things are taken into consideration as they do their review.  Mr. Peconom advised that his managers hold him responsible for making sure that public comments are addressed.   They have received a number of comments to date.  They will go back to Washington, D.C. and make sure that every environmental issue that has been identified is addressed in their review.  The pre-filing process is complete when the company files an application.  
Mr. Peconom said that once an application is filed with the FERC they do an application review to ensure that the application is complete.  Upon having all the information necessary to conduct their environmental review, they then prepare a draft Environmental Impact Statement.  This Statement is prepared in cooperation with other Federal and State agencies, for example, the US Army Corp of Engineers, the Environmental Protection Agency, US Fish and Wildlife Service, and other State agencies.  They then prepare an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) that summarizes what they think the impacts on the environment will be that would result from the project.  The report is organized into the following sections:  the affected environment, the potential impacts on the environment, the measures to avoid and minimize those impacts, and the staff’s conclusions about what those impacts will be.   
Mr. Peconom advised that the other components of the EIS included alternatives analysis.  In the pre-filing process, they try to better understand what the wetlands issues are, what the community’s issues are, the safety concerns, and all the things they need to think about when they do their environmental review.  This pre-filing process started in November of 2015, and is scheduled to last about one year.  After that time, they will then file an application.  It takes them anywhere from eight months to one year to complete their environmental review.  Typically, after they receive an application and depending on its completeness, it could be anywhere from six to eight months before they issue a draft EIS.   That draft statement will be issued for public review and public comment for a period of 45 days.  All comments filed on the draft EIS will then be incorporated as appropriate into the final EIS.  It could take anywhere from four to eight months to issue the final EIS. The Commission considers that, as well as the other aspects of the project such as economic, the rates, safety issues and then decides whether or not to approve the project.

Mr. Peconom stated regarding the alternatives analysis, the question they are asking is are there other sites available.  They have reviewed what the company has provided, and as of their last supplement, they had identified 30 potential alternatives.  It is their job to make sure all those alternatives are explored and considered and then to determine whether this site or some other site is a better location for this facility.   Chief Gallagher said it was his understanding that the proponents submitted Resource Report 10 which contained the alternatives.  FERC had the option of accepting it or sending it back to the proponents for additional work which had occurred.  Mr. Peconom said yes, draft resource reports had been filed, and they had reviewed and commented on them.  Chief Gallagher noted that this was a good example of how this process is designed to work. 
Mr. Peconom noted that they can receive hundreds or even thousands of letters on a project.  Sometimes through this means other locations are suggested and that information is passed on to the proponents.  Although they do not have the resources to respond to each individual letter, each one is read and considered and the information is passed on.  They also reach out to other agencies and ask for their comments and concerns.  Mr. Roy asked if the EIS would be on only the areas within Eversource’s property or would it include property outside of that.  Mr. Peconom replied that there were a couple of things going on with the alternatives.  They have a plan they want to implement at the Acushnet facility, but is that particular design the only way it can be accomplished? Possibly or possibly not, but that is why they are asking them to look at alternatives at that site and at other sites.   Mr. Peconom continued that the proponents had identified a number of sites in their initial draft resource report and FERC had done their own analysis of that site and asked them to look at several more sites.  The proponents then went back and looked at more sites based on that input.  
Chief Gallagher asked how you would weigh an alternative site and what the factors in that would or could be.  Mr. Peconom said in the EIS there is an alternative section.  There are three general criteria to start off with in terms of what they will consider for an alternative.  The first one is it meets the stated purpose of the project.  The second criterion is that it is technically and economically feasible and practical.  The third one is that it provides a significant environmental advantage over the proposed action.  Those are the evaluation criteria for determining whether or not they will take an alternative forward.   When they look at a site there are a number of factors to consider, for example, wetlands, proximity to houses, endangered species habitat, water bodies present, geology, soils, vegetation, wildlife, zoning, adjacent land uses, etc.  The challenge of their jobs is to try to find a balance and compare the sites the best that they can.  He also stated that after an application is filed they are looking at it for at least a year.   
Chief Gallagher noted that he understood there would be thirteen reports that would be filed.  Mr. Peconom said that was correct and some of the topics that are covered are property values, land use, socio-economics, environmental justice, aesthetics, noise, air quality, reliability, and safety.  He said that he could also leave the Committee a listing.  He advised that all this information could be accessed by the public in the FERC e-library system.  In that library, you will find Resource Reports 1 and 10, which are required to be filed within 30 days in the pre-filing process.  They then go out for the scoping period.  One of the criticisms they get in regards to that is there is not enough information to provide meaningful comments.  He understood that concern but they want to start off and get those big concerns addressed and then as more information is presented supplemental comments can be provided. 
Mr. Peconom advised that the Notice of Intent (NOI) identifies the 30 day comment period but in reality they do accept comments throughout the pre-filing process.  Chief Gallagher stated that was an issue in Town.  Mr. Peconom said that he understood that could be a concern but he repeated that they do accept comments throughout the pre-filing process and also once the application has been filed.  Chief Gallagher noted that the Committee is on record for requesting a 45 day extension to that 30 day deadline and the Board of Selectmen, is as well.  Today they also received a letter that was sent to FERC from Congressman Keating, the Mass Audubon Society, and the State Attorney General who have all expressed their interest in seeing that deadline extended.  Chief Gallagher explained that to them a deadline is a deadline.  He was not sure if Mr. Peconom was prepared tonight to discuss their request for an extension or what the true deadline is.  Mr. Peconom replied that in the NOI they identified the date but he did put in some language that said the Commission would continue to receive comments throughout the pre-filing process.  He has not seen the Congressman’s letter, but he would take that request back to the Commission discuss it and make a decision.  He appreciated the concern but he did want people to know that comments can come in after that deadline.  
Chief Gallagher advised when looking at areas of local concern, putting together a list, and making recommendations to the Board of Selectmen, they did not want to run afoul of a deadline that is established but not true.  They want to get that list to FERC through the Board of Selectmen but it is not going to be ready for at least a month, and there may be some actionable items on that list. Could they get a sense of how much time they have?  Mr. Peconom agreed that the sooner comments are submitted the better.  In the NOI, they included currently identified issues.  They do accept comments after that 30 day comment period, and the proponents are planning on filing their Resource Reports in June.  They will be working on that for a couple of months, and the Committee’s comments will probably dovetail on that as they see if those issues have been addressed.  Mr. Peconom stated that it is possible if they were to receive a set of draft Resource Reports that were incomplete and had a lot of TBD’s, they could ask for another version.  If it looks like they are in good shape and they just need some additional information to fill it out, they could then push it to the application.  He could not give them an exact date of when they needed their comments but he thought in June would be fine.

Chief Gallagher replied knowing that all the Resource Reports would be submitted by the end of June gave them very little time to work through them to see if there were local issues that they want to have addressed.  Mr. Peconom advised that the proponents are now in the process of accessing the impact to the wetlands and as that information became available to them and the public, he expected people to provide additional comments on it.   Mr. Lima asked why then establish a time line for the end of May?  Mr. Peconom replied that they did want to get people started and sometimes that deadline does motivate people to get that letter to them.  

Chief Gallagher noted that at the request of the Board of Selectmen the Town Clerk researched the process by which the Town could hold a non-binding referendum.  It was her determination that such a question would have to be on a municipal ballot.  However, their municipal election is in April.  The results would be communicated to FERC but because they fall outside of pre-filing and they would be five months into the review of the application, could they be assured that the results would be considered.  
Mr. Peconom replied yes.  He stated that the proponents plan to file in November but it could be some time after that.  Once they do receive that application it takes them four to six months to prepare the draft EIS.  It then takes another four to six months to issue the final EIS which would take them to the summer or even possibly the fall of 2017 when the Commission would then take a vote.  Mr. Peconom said that results of the Town vote would be submitted to their record and the Commission would be aware of it as it takes up the matter.  Mr. Pelletier asked how weight that had with the Commission.  Mr. Peconom replied not being a member of the Commission, it was hard for him to say.  They have to determine the benefits to the area, country, and the region.  They also have to take into account the cost and then make a decision based on whether the benefits to the country outweigh the costs.  Their policy statement does take into account the impact to the landowners.  As part of every order issued by the Commission, there is standard language that encourages companies to work with local agencies and officials, and within local laws and ordinances.  However, those laws and ordinances cannot end the project.
Mr. Lima asked if the Town chose to be an intervener in this project at what point would they be able to do that.  Mr. Peconom said it would be when an application is filed.  He believed it was within 30 days.  Mr. Lima asked if it would then be too late after the public ballot was taken in April.  Mr. Peconom stated that there might be some flexibility, but he would have to speak with the Office of General Counsel.  Chief Gallagher asked if most communities filed to be interveners.  Mr. Peconom stated that in his experience not most but some do.

Mr. Roy asked if the President’s initiative to reduce green house gases through the EPA affected their decision at all.  Mr. Peconom said that he was part of the environment staff and was preparing the environmental review.  He could not speak to that question.  The FERC is a reactive agency that is required to act on applications that are filed.  The decision that he makes is limited to the EIS.  He could not speak for the Commission.
Chief Gallagher asked if no action was an alternative.  Mr. Peconom said that it is the first alternative that is looked at.  They next go into pipeline route alternatives, storage facility alternatives, site location alternatives, and other site alternatives.  Chief Gallagher noted that in regards to project necessity the Massachusetts Attorney General (AG) has publicly stated that in her opinion, the project is not necessary.  The ISO says that it is.  How does that factor in the FERC review?  Mr. Peconom stated that was outside the environmental review but the Commission does do a need analysis.  The project has to be in the public need.  What the Commission ultimately issues, if it approves a project, is a Certificate of Public Need, so they will need to assess if the project is truly needed.   
Chief Gallagher asked in the construction stage do they ever go beyond, with recommendations, the codes and standards required or does FERC have the ability to require more.  Mr. Peconom replied that once they make a conclusion, they have the option as environmental staff to recommend additional mitigation or additional measures if they feel it is necessary.  The Commission can then adopt these recommendations and make them a requirement of the Certificate, they can choose not to, or they can add recommendations of their own.  A Certificate generally has a few standard conditions and then additional measures the staff believes are necessary.  It depends on the specifics of the case.  
Chief Gallagher then asked who is the check and balance in regards to the size of these tanks.  Is there an entity that would look at that?  Mr. Peconom said the FERC will ask to justify those size tanks are needed.  They are the entity that would do that, and the proponent has to prove that they need those tank sizes.  He understood that the tanks were large.  They would also look at aesthetics and where they would be viewable from.  Although there is a tree buffer on the site, it would depend on how the facility was laid out.  They will still have to see what the visual assessment looks like.  They do challenge proponents to prove that the facility is sized right.  Mr. Lima asked if they looked at the exclusion zones, the distance between the center of the tank and the outer boundary.  Do they take into consideration temperature, wind, various variables, or close proximity to homes.   Mr. Peconom replied that he was the Environmental Project Manager but he almost has a Co-Project Manager which is their LNG Engineering Group.  They are the ones responsible for assessing what those exclusions will be.  There are regulations from the Department of Transportation (DOT) of what those distances are and that is part of the site optimization.  The tanks can likely go in some places but not in others.  Mr. Lima asked if he thought the models used for determining those outer boundary limits were robust and reliable.  Mr. Peconom said he believed they were but he would have to defer to the LNG engineers on staff.  

Chief Gallagher said to continue with that, Mr. Peconom might know that they have asked the proponents to voluntarily conduct a quantitative risk assessment modeled after Chapter 15 of the present NFPA code.  As only the prescriptive risk assessment in Chapter 2 in the 2001 codes is in play right now, others have asked FERC to require a Chapter 15 review but the request has been declined simply because of the Federal Code.  They have asked the proponents themselves to do this, as they believe it is in the best interests of this community.  Could that impact the FERC process because it is not required by the Federal Code?  Mr. Peconom said that question has been passed on and he expected to have a better answer when the lead Fire Safety/LNG engineer returned from paternity leave.  He could not answer as to how that would affect the process. 
Mr. Lima asked if a human health assessment would be conducted, especially where toxic emissions may be an issue.  Mr. Peconom said that the EPA sets the National Ambient Air Quality Standards (NAAQS) which is baseline air quality for humans.  All of their projects have to be compliant with the NAAQS.  That is a common request that they get now, and it is an evolving issue.  They do need to address it in some form or fashion, but he did not know if it would be in the form of a full health impact assessment.  How those assessments are done is still being worked on.  Mr. Lima asked if the limits the EPA establishes are based upon an average concentration over a period of time or looking at spikes.  Mr. Peconom said that he would have to get back to him on that and how those levels are calculated.

Mr. Lima then asked if FERC has ever approved a facility of this size and magnitude.  Mr. Peconom replied that a facility like this is not that dissimilar from an LNG export project or an LNG import project that you typically find on the Gulf Coast.  If you take away the shipping aspect, then there are storage tanks so that would be similar to the project planned here.  He would refer them to any of those recent Gulf Coast LNG projects but not focusing on the shipping aspect.  They could look at those analysis as well as the mitigation measures that were required there.  Mr. Lima asked if these facilities were very isolated from population.  Mr. Peconom replied they vary.  They are on the coast so population density varies.  Chief Gallagher then asked if there was a similar size land based LNG storage facility.  Mr. Peconom said he thought that there was one in Florida.  It was in the paperwork that he had provided them and called the Floridian Natural Gas Storage Project.  He thought that would be the best example for an inland facility.  

Chief Gallagher stated that he would like to turn to local conservation issues.  His understanding of the local regulatory involvement is that almost all of the decisions are deferred to the Federal Government but the Town does retain certain regulatory responsibility over the use of wetlands.  It was said that a State Permit was needed in this case.  Chief Gallagher said that the Town was a player in the issuance of that permit.  He said that it was his understanding that the Army Corps of Engineers has an interest in the use of the wetlands and is one of the stakeholders when it comes to conservation and wetland issues. 

Corey Rose then addressed the Committee.  She advised that she was the Senior Project Manager from the US Army Corps of Engineers.  They have a very specific process pertaining to the review of projects for impact to wetlands.  Their regulatory jurisdiction is under Section 404 of the Clean Water Act.  That is the Federal review for impacts to waterways and wetlands. From their interpretation of the review, it would appear that most of the wetlands on the potential LNG site would fall within their jurisdiction.  They have the 404(b) (1) guidelines which are EPA regulatory guidelines.  With the passing of the Clean Water Act, those guidelines were added to the process for evaluation of impact to wetlands and were delegated to the US Army Corp of Engineers.  Through that process, they evaluate the potential impacts for projects to the wetlands and waters.  There is a prescribed process to do that in which they look at 404 (b) (1) alternatives analysis.  That analysis identifies what alternatives are reasonable and practicable.  They also do a very similar NEPA analysis and review to the FERC.  
Ms. Rose stated that in this particular case, they will be working with FERC as a cooperating agency on that National Environmental Policy document, the EIS, in the particular role to directly assess the impacts to wetlands and waters.  They have a requirement under that analysis to look at, not only on site alternatives, but also off site alternatives.  They look at alternatives currently owned by the project proponents and alternatives, not currently owned, that could be reasonably purchased or obtained.  They would look at a larger scope of review than a local community.  As a result of that, they make a determination out of all the other alternatives considered based on the overall project purpose, which will be defined by the Corps if the project is the least environmentally damaging alternative.  Under the Clean Water Act and under those 40 CFR guidelines, the Corps is not allowed or permitted to issue an authorization for a project if they cannot say it is the least environmentally damaging practical alternative.  She said that she could not tell them if there were too many wetland impacts or too few wetland impacts or what was reasonable or practical right now, but they were going to be looking at a lot of other alternatives for that.  If there is an alternative being considered that could be reasonable, practicable, or feasible from both an engineering standpoint and the project purpose based on the various nuances that go into the specifications, they would need to make a determination that there was no other alternative that would have less impact on the environment.   
Chief Gallagher asked if at some point the now thirty sites get whittled down and the Acushnet site would then be compared to that smaller list of alternatives.  Ms. Rose said that was correct.  They have actually met with the project proponent twice, and they have asked them to broaden their scope of analysis to look at additional sites.  They would be looking at on site reconfiguration and potential off site relocation.  They would also be looking at the feasibility and practicability of specification of design of those tanks.  Could there be smaller tanks?  Could they be segregated so they could be at multiple sites?  Chief Gallagher noted that they then were the check and balance on the overall size of the tanks. Ms. Rose replied no.  They ultimately have to defer to what engineering requirements and specifications will identify but there is the potential to reduce the size of the tanks and there is also the potential to reconfigure and to then reduce the wetland impacts. 
Chief Gallagher asked if there was going to be one acre of wetlands that is permanently impacted is there an alternative on the site for that happening.  Ms. Rose replied yes. They would look at what they have identified in terms of their criteria.  They include those exclusion zones and include any kind of requirement that would be associated with the FERC process, with the DOT process for hazard and safety, as well as any entry or exit points, security, etc.  Then taking all those factors and moving them around on the site is there any way to configure this to minimize the impacts.  The off site process is the same. They will defer to FERC for their aspects of the project and then make their own determination specific only to the wetlands and water of which project option is the least environmentally damaging.

Chie Gallagher asked if there were going to be acres permanently impacted did her agency oversee the way that is compensated and how did that process work.  Ms. Rose replied that their process is set out in their regulation 33 CFR, Part 320-322 with Part 331 referring to their mitigation requirements.  That specifies what those minimum criteria are for mitigation for compensation.   First, they have to look at the avoidance aspect in terms of onsite and offsite.  They need to look at minimization of those impacts on site and see if there are measures and ways to minimize impacts such as managing storm water in a certain way or whatever it happens to be. Then they get to that third part in which they have mitigation guidelines which are on their website.  In those mitigation guidelines, there are several different tables and one of them is called the mitigation ratio table.  They are based on the type of wetland being impacted and there are various ratios.  For example, forested wetlands have a ratio anywhere between 3:1 and 8:1.  As New England does not have mitigation banks, they have an in lieu fee.  They are required to look at various different steps in terms of how to approach mitigation.  The first is banks but because they do not have them here, their next step is an in lieu fee.  Those are individual agreements that are set up by third party organizations who maintain this fund.  Through this fund, whenever a mitigation is required for an unavoidable impact to wetlands, the project proponent that receives the permit would have to pay into this fund based on a certain calculation of credit that would go to that third party to hold and then a task force for the Environmental Protection Agency, the US Army Corps of Engineers, the US Fish and Wildlife Service, Massachusetts DEP, and all the other parties that are associated with it would review proposals for enhancement and restoration of habitat to replace functions that were lost.  That is done on a watershed basis, meaning it is developed into zones based on watersheds.  Money taken from a proponent would have to go back to the same watershed but it did not mean it would be the same community.    

Chief Gallagher asked if Ms. Rose was familiar with this area’s water shed.  Ms. Rose said she was not.  The Corps was still in the pre-application phase.  They have looked at the two Resource Reports that have been filed, but as part of the process they are doing the same thing that FERC is doing.   They are starting to determine what the impacts are, and they are starting to reach out to see what the community’s concerns are pertaining to waters and wetlands.  As part of the process, she will educate herself very thoroughly on the resources here as well as along the entire pipeline corridor.  She did walk around the site today and looked at several different wetland delineation lines and talked about the technical proficiency of them and how they are going to approach evaluation and verification of those wetland boundaries.  

Chief Gallagher asked what role their local Conservation Agent had in the decision of those wetland delineation lines.  Ms. Rose replied that Massachusetts has delegated authority for certain things to the community which will then have a role within the process of The Wetland Protection Act.  The Corps being the Federal project review for wetlands and waters under Section 404 will also work in partnership with MA DEP as they will have their own regulatory review.  MA DEP will reach out to the community and they do have a very inclusive process.  Chief Gallagher asked if it were feasible to think that the fund would finance mitigation in this community.  Ms. Rose replied yes. The holder, or the organization that holds the fund, which in Massachusetts is the MA Department of Fish and Wildlife, when they have reached a certain amount of money will put out requests for proposals for enhancement and restoration of habitat within a resource area.  Anybody within the public, anybody within municipalities, or any third party organization can put in a request or proposal to use those funds for a restoration project.  Chief Gallagher then asked if Acushnet wetlands are destroyed then how do they ensure that Acushnet natural resources are enhanced.  Ms. Rose replied that she did not know if she could tell them there was an assurance for that but if there is a good restoration project from an ecological perspective it would have a good chance of being considered.  
Mr. Roy asked if there was a conflict in determination, who had final jurisdiction over it.  Ms. Rose stated that there isn’t going to be a conflict in determination as there are two definitions of what a wetland is.  For the Federal perspective, the definition of a wetland is includes three parameters which are vegetation, hydrology, and hydric soils.  In the State of Massachusetts the definition is based not quite specific on hydric soils.  Generally what happens in Massachusetts is the line is very close together.  It is possible that the applications filed for the Town or the DEP could have a different line than the one filed with the Army Corps of Engineers.  Mr. Roy asked what would happen in that case.  Ms. Rose said there would then be two separate processes.  If they did issue an authorization for a project there would be authorization to fill Federal wetlands based on the Federal boundary.  If the State issued an authorization it would be based on that wetland line that has been submitted to them and is under their Wetland Protection Act.         
Mr. Lima asked what a restored wetland generally looked like.  He felt that wetlands are very well established and take hundreds of years to develop.  They cannot be replicated.  Ms. Rose said she would have to agree.  In many cases, trying to replicate something that has taken hundreds of thousands of years to develop is very difficult.  From a physical perspective it looks like a natural wetland but underneath the soil, from a chemical and biological perspective, it is usually very different which is why they are using in lieu fee more.  It allows them more flexibility to find ecologically sustainable restoration.  Rather than recreating a wetland, they might look at restoring a stream system, enhancing flood plain functions, or establishing wetland habitats specific for wildlife. It will be based on the function of the wetland being impacted.  
Ms. Rose explained that they will have the applicant define the functions of that wetland, and they will also make their own analysis of what the value and functions of that wetland are.  They will attribute that to any potential impact and as a result identify what types of functions need to come out of an in lieu fee project.  Mr. Lima asked if any rare species would be reestablished on the new parcel.  Ms. Rose said that they would not have a hand in that but that would be under the jurisdiction of the Department of Fish and Wildlife.  
Chief Gallagher said the issue had been raised if they were clearing a significant amount of acreage what happens to the storm water runoff.  Ms. Rose replied they will look at the impact to wetlands and waters and storm water will be part of that component but EPA will also be reviewing this application.  They will be commenting directly to the Corps and to FERC.  Their responsibility is specific to wetlands and storm water.  They will be providing them recommendations and evaluations on that portion of the review.  Any project in Massachusetts will have to meet Massachusetts Water Quality Guidelines in order to get a Water Quality Certificate from the State so there are very specific criteria that the Department of Environmental Protection will have that they will apply to this evaluation.  They may have more stringent criteria if EPA identifies things that are within their purview that they request to be modified, but at a minimum it has to meet State water quality criteria and manage storm water on site.
Mr. Lima said a major concern is potential flooding to abutters.  He asked once the site is built out if there would be any agency monitoring it.  Mr. Peconom replied that FERC would be out there on a regular basis, in some cases daily, in some cases weekly.  They also have an 800 number and at that point, where he will still serve as Project Manager, people can call in if they have an issue or concern and they would investigate it.  Ms. Rose added that if the Corps did issue an authorization for something they have compliance responsibility.  They will go out and will do a compliance visit to ensure that the project is built in specification of the plans they do authorize and if there are adverse impacts as a result of construction such as sediment runoff issues or storm water issues. They will go out after the project has been designed to ensure that it is only impacting those wetlands.  Mr. Peconom said that the FERC also has a number of measures that they require a company to adhere to in regards to storm water.  If there was an impact off site, it would need to be addressed and mitigated as soon as possible.  
Chief Gallagher asked if a list of all the various agencies involved could be provided to them.  Mr. Peconom said that he did have a table that he could give them.  Chief Gallagher then asked Mr. Peconom what he could tell them, as a community, were the best practices for getting concerns addressed at the highest level.  Mr. Peconom replied this Committee was doing exactly what it should be in educating itself about the project and the process.  If folks want to see issues addressed and changes made, they, FERC, need to hear about it.  They also should reach out to their elected officials and have them write letters on their behalf.  They should use the avenues they can to make their voices heard whether it’s through press releases, news articles, or advocating to State and Federal officials.  He stated that he thought persistence helps.  He noted that they must realize that this is a long process.  

Chief Gallagher asked when the next opportunity to publicly speak would be.  Mr. Peconom said typically the next public input opportunity would be on the draft Environmental Impact Statement, although he was willing to come back up here and address the Committee again.  Mr. Lima wanted to clarify that once the Resource Reports came out in June, they would have an opportunity to publicly comment at that point in time, and they were not limited to a hard date of May 30th.  Mr. Peconom responded that was correct.  Any comments can still be provided at the website.  

Mr. Lima said as they knew the Federal Codes are based upon standards that were generated years ago and dated back to 2000.  Since then NFPA standards have been updated to include risk assessment.  Is FERC taking a look at these new standards as they come out and readjusting the rule book relating to LNG siting.  Mr. Peconom said the answer is yes.  They are actively involved in tracking these developments, and what the new regulations may be.  

Mr. Pelletier asked what the qualifications were of the Commission that makes the final decision.  Mr. Peconom said there are five members on the Commission.  Each one is appointed by the President and confirmed by the US Senate.  It is split up between the two parties, two Democrats and two Republicans with the fifth member being from the sitting President’s party.  It is likely that this will change after the election and one member has already indicated that they will be leaving the Commission.  He noted that information about the members was available on the FERC website.
Mr. Lima asked if the Corp would be reviewing the wetlands assessment for the pipeline as well.  Ms. Rose said that was correct.  They would be reviewing the entire application for specific impacts to wetlands and waters.  They have no jurisdiction over the pipeline itself but wherever it crosses a wetland or water, they will be looking at that potential impact.  They will also be looking for alternatives to minimize the impact as a result of those crossings.   

Mr. Peconom noted that although the FERC was the lead Federal agency it was not the only one.  The FERC standard order has a condition that the project cannot move forward until all Federal authorizations have been granted.  Mr. Lima asked what happens if one permit cannot be obtained, would they look at potential alternate sites or would they override that decision.  Mr. Peconom said that if a project does not have all its Federal permits, it cannot move forward.  Chief Gallagher asked if part of that was the acquisition of all the applicable State permits.  Mr. Peconom said if the State permit is a delegated Federal permit then that would be a Federal permit.  If a project did not have a State permit, or it was still outstanding, it is possible that project could not move forward without that permit.  Ms. Rose said an example was the Water Quality Certification.  The Corp could not issue an authorization for a project if it does not receive that Certification from the State.  They could not then issue a permit and as a result of that FERC would not be able to and the project could not move forward.      
Chief Gallagher then thanked all the officials who had come in for their time and effort in addressing the Committee.
Mr. Roy then made the motion, seconded by Mr. Pelletier, to adjourn the meeting.

VOTE – UNANIMOUS
4:36 – MEETING ADJOURNED.
THE NEXT MEETING IS TO BE HELD ON MAY 24, 2016, AT 6:30.

Respectfully submitted,
Cathy Murray
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